
 

 

We acknowledge the traditional custodians of this land and pay our respects to the elders, past, present and future, for they hold 
the memories, the traditions, the culture and hopes of Indigenous Australia. 

Biloela State School Newsletter  Term 3 Week 3, 1 August 2025 

 
From the Principal’s desk… 
 
We are currently finalising our 100yr celebrations 
on the 15

th
 and 16

th
 August. Memorabilia will be 

sold at the events by the P&C and orders are 
rolling in for the commemorative pavers. If you 
can lend a hand on this weekend, please contact 
the P&C at pandc@biloelass.eq.edu.au.  
 
The school is still interested in receiving copies of 
old class and school photos to go on display. 
Photos can be named with return details and 
dropped off at the school office or emailed to 
BiloelaSS100@biloelass.eq.edu.au 

 
24hr Stop Work—Wednesday 6th August  
 
Students received a note today explaining the 24hr 
stop work action by teachers. On this day there 
will be limited staff in attendance. There will be no 
educational learning provided on this day. A 
supervision model is in place for those students 
that attend school. If you have any questions, 
please contact the school and ask to speak to Mr S 
or Miss McLeod. 
 
100yr Celebration Friday 15th August 
 
As part of our schools 100yr celebrations the 
school is encouraging students to dress as 
something a 100. It may be a 100yr old person or a 
teacher/student 100 years ago. This will occur on 
Friday 15th August. In the afternoon the school 
will be open from 4-6 with displays of historical 
school artifacts, old school games by Mrs Stewart 
and the school Bands, Choir and Dance Troupe 
will perform. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
NAIDOC Week 2025 – "The Next Generation: 
Strength, Vision & Legacy" 
 
This year marked the 50th anniversary of 
NAIDOC Week, making it a particularly special 
celebration. The 2025 theme, "The Next 
Generation: Strength, Vision & Legacy," honours 
the past 50 years of progress while looking to the 
future - celebrating the role of young people in 
continuing culture, connection and pride. It's a 
powerful reminder of the legacy we're all part of, 
and the future we're helping to shape together.  
 
We’ll be celebrating NAIDOC Week in Week 4, 
Friday 8th August with a range of special 
activities, performances, and visits from 
community members and Elders. All school 
community members are invited to come up for 
the day. 
 
 
School Opinion Surveys – We want your 
feedback!  
 
This year’s School Opinion Survey runs from 28 
July to 22 August 2025. Parents, caregivers and 
students are encouraged to participate. Your 
insights will help us know what our school does 
well and how we can improve. Participants have 
been emailed a link to access the survey the week 
before it opens. Survey responses are 
confidential. The survey usually takes less than 
10 minutes to complete. Additional information 
was also emailed home earlier in the week to our 
families. More information can be found on the 
School Opinion Survey webpage or by contacting 
the school.   
 
 
 
 

Mr S 

mailto:pandc@biloelass.eq.edu.au
mailto:BiloelaSS100@biloelass.eq.edu.au
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Regional Shields  Netball and Rugby League 

In Week Two a group of enthusiastic students ventured to Tannum 
Sands Sports Grounds to participate in the 18th Annual State School 
Regional Shield Competition. The Regional Shield concept involves 
schools participating in Rugby League and Netball competitions run 
over two consecutive days.  Competing teams will progress through 

a pools format to compete for various trophies in up to 8 divisions. 
 

There were 30 teams that participated in the Netball Competition. Day 
one saw our team of Year 6 students play seven pool games, which 
saw them finish 6th in their pool. Day two was the finals process. The 
team won their semi-final and then played off for the converted Re-
gional Shield Medal against Springsure State School. Fortunately, their 
persistence, determination and fantastic teamwork got them over the 

line at the final buzzer. They won the Re-
gional Medal and finished 21st in the entire competition. 
 

There were 20 teams that participated in the Rugby League 
Competition. Our school team was made up of students 
from Biloela, Thangool and Goovigen State School. The first 
day of games saw the team play four games, which saw 
them finish 5th in their pools. Day two 
showed some great teamwork, sports-

manship and skills through the finals process. The team had strong 
performances and won both their semi-final and final to walkway 
with the much sort after Regional Shield Bowl, finishing 13th overall.  
 

All students that participated were fabulous representatives of Bi-
loela State School. They displayed great teamwork, communica-
tion, resilience, determination and fantastic sportsmanship over 
the two days. As a teacher it was amazing to see a group of students come together, 
work hard, support each other and improve each and every game. 
 

Special mention to Biloela Junior Rugby League Panthers for 
all their support, time and commitment to getting our team 
ready before the carnival and supporting 
them on the field at Tannum Sands. Your 
willingness to give your time so our stu-
dents can have this opportunity is greatly 
appreciated.   

 

Big thanks to all the parents who committed to the Regional Shield jour-
ney as well. It was fantastic to have such a great support crew on the 
sideline.  
Bring on Regional Shield in 2026!!! 
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  Term 3 2025 Calendar of Events 

Week Date  Event  

Term 3 2025  

August  

4 Mon 4 — Fri 8 Aug Book Fair  
 

 Thurs 7 Aug Jeans 4 Genes Day. Gold coin donation 

 Fri 8 Aug NAIDOC Day (whole School) 

5 Mon 11 Aug P & C Meeting 3:30pm in the Staffroom 

 Wed 13 Aug Year 7 Transition Day 

 Fri 15 Aug Student dress up to celebrate 100yrs 
100 Year Celebration Afternoon 4pm—6pm 

 Sat 16  P&C 100 yr Trivia Night—Biloela RSL 7pm 

6 Mon 18—Fri 22 Aug Book Week  - Friday as book week dress up 

 Fri  22 Aug Tuckshop 1st break only 

September 

8 Wed 3 Sept Orange/Green Ball Tennis 

 Thurs 4 Sept P-2 Father’s Day Celebration 9am—10am 

 Fri 5 Sept Student Free Day — no school 

9 Mon 8 Sept P & C Meeting 3:30pm in the Staffroom 

 Mon 8 Sept—12 Sept Year 6 School Camp 

 Tues 9 Sept Prep Vision Screening 

10 Mon 15 Sept P & C Meeting 3:30pm in the Staffroom 

 Mon 15h Sept Japanese Immersion Day year 5 and 6 at B.S.S 

 Fri 19 Sept  Tuckshop 1st break  
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Do you have a child born  
between 1 July 2020 and 30 

June 2021? 
 

  
If so, you can now enrol your 

child for PREP for 2026. Please 
call into the Administration  

Office and ask for an  
enrolment pack.  

 

2026 PREP interview  
appointments are being held on 
8—10 September 2025. Please 

call 4992 8888 to  
arrange an appointment time. 

 

              Pay rate: From $36 p/h 

 Hours: 5am - 8.30am and  

 2.30pm - 5.30pm 

 

No experience required, on the job 
training provided. 

 
You will require a Blue Card and a 

criminal history check. 
 

Please pop into the office with your 

resume if you’re interested! 
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Keep updated with the Latest news 
 
All families and friends of the school are encouraged 
to keep updated through our social media accounts 
and school website.  Please consider liking and fol-
lowing us on FaceBook. 
 

Are Your Details Current? 
All families are encouraged to contact the school to 
update their current contact details, including tele-
phone numbers (home, mobile, work), email address-
es and emergency contacts. 

 
Absences 
The safety and wellbeing of students are the highest 
priorities of Education Queensland.  Schools need to 
know when and why a child is absent and parents/
carers need to know if their child hasn’t turned up for 
school.  This is why we continue  to send our daily 
SMS texts to families who have children away on an 
unexplained absence.  Please advise the school if 
your child will not be attending.  If you get a text mes-
sage, please reply with a brief reason for the absence 
eg—sick, family, Doctor/Dentist apt. and this will auto-
matically upload into our school database. 
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